                 NEWCHURCH PARISH COUNCIL

                                                                     Clerk  Gareth Hughes

                       Westfield House, Shore Road, Ventnor, Isle of Wight PO38 1RF  Tel 01983 853232

A  MEETING OF NEWCHURCH PARISH  COUNCIL  WAS  HELD AT THE  PARISH  HALL, NEWCHURCH, AT  7.30 PM ON  MONDAY 20TH OCTOBER 2014. 
MEMBERS PRESENT: Councillors Bevan, Davison,  Earley, Harris, Llewellyn, Richards and Vincent.
7.30pm to 7.45pm  time allocated for residents of Newchurch Parish to speak to the Council on Parish matters.
.                                                                          MINUTES
146/14    TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
                                                                                              Councillor Rouse
                                                                                              .                                                                                                             147/14    DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
                                                                             None
148/14   TO RECEIVE THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING  HELD ON 15TH SEPTEMBER 2014.
             On the proposition of Richards, seconded by Councillor Llewellyn, it was             

             RESOLVED: That the minutes of the meeting held on 25th September 2014 be approved.
149/14   TO RECEIVE AND APPROVE FINANCIAL REPORTS

               On the proposition of Councillor Richards, seconded by Councillor Vincent it was
               RESOLVED: a) To approve the financial report for September 2014.
                                      b) To approve payment of cheques 2197 to 2205. 
 150/14   ISLE OF WIGHT COUNCILLORS REPORT
                Councillor Richards reported on a road traffic accident at Stickworth Lane, Areton.
                A vehicle had made impact with an electricity pole at Queen Bower which needed to be notified to  

                Southern Electric.
               RESOLVED: That the report be noted and the Clerk write to SSE asking for the removal of the pole.
 151/14  PARISH COUNCILLORS REPORTS.
              Councillor Earley reported on the latest crime figures. There had been seven recorded incidents,

               including common assault, vehicle damage and two instances of rowdy behaviour. It was noted that a 

              recorded burglary was not logged on the system.
               Councillor Harris reported that himself and a volunteer Mr Paul Crouch had located the new bench on the 

              cycleway and it had been appreciated by users of the route. 
               Councillor Davison reported on the latest IWALC meeting, at which there had been a presentation by a 

              representative of the Alzeimer Café at Ryde. Dave Burbage was to report on the IWC budget at the 

              November meeting. There would be a recruitment of volunteers event for Speed Watch outside the 

               Pointers on Thursday 23rd October. She reported on moles at the cemetery, the Clerk would enquire with 

               Eddie Read re the acquisition and use of traps. Councillor Davison would attend the January meeting on 

               the Future of the Bay. She also advised that Standing Orders needed to be amended to provide for new 

              rights regarding public recording and filming of meetings.

              RESOLVED: 1.That the reports be noted.

                                     2. That Councillor Harris be thanked for his work in locating the bench and a letter of 

                                         thanks be sent to Mr Paul Crouch for his assistance.
                                    3. The Clerk contact Mr Read re action on mole work.

                                    4. The Clerk amend Standing Orders as necessary to allow compliance with new 
                                         regulations on the recording of meetings. 
 152/14   CLERK TO REPORT ON CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED PRIOR TO THE MEETING.

                 A list of correspondence had been circulated prior to the meeting.
                RESOLVED:  That the correspondence be noted.
  153/14  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
               The following applications had been received –

                           1.  TCP/32004: HANGAR 4 SANDOWN AIRPORT CHANGE OF USE TO DOG TRAINING              

                             CENTRE.

                           2. TCP/32043: ADAGIO, WINFORD ROAD, NEWCHURCH.SINGLE STOREY EXTENSION               

                             AND DORMER WINDOW TO REAR TO PROVIDE ADDITIONAL LIVING 

                             ACCOMMODATION.NEW PORCH TO FRONT ELEVATION.
                RESOLVED:  That no objection be made to the above applications..
  154/14  PLANNING DECISIONS
               The following application had been refused -
                 1.TCP/03939/V: Greentiles Nurseries, Dyers Lane, Newchurch. Demolition of glasshouses and 
                                             associated building outline for residential development. 
               RESOLVED: That the decision be noted.
  155/14  WAR MEMORIAL UPDATE
                The Clerk had sought further quotes for the cleaning and re- lettering of the war memorial but none had 

                been forthcoming. All funeral directors contacted used Wight Stonemasonry for monument works.
                  RESOLVED: To instruct Wight Stonemasonry to proceed with the cleaning and re-lettering of the war                     

                                        memorial.
  156/14 ASH TREE IN CHURCHYARD
               The Parish Council  had  written to Reverend O’Shaughnessy on the 23rd September regarding the 
                condition of the tree following  specialist advice it had received on its condition. This advice concluded 
               that the tree should be felled and could present a hazard to health and safety. 
                A letter of response dated 1st October had been received from Reverend O’ Shaughnessy advising that the 
               Diocese view was that it was  the Parish Council  who had responsibility for the maintenance of the 
                Closed Churchyard and that the Diocese  would not be making any financial contribution to the cost of 
               any works to the Ash Tree. 
               The letter also advised that any  works  would need a faculty from the Diocese (relevant forms and 
               guidance were included with the letter) and evidence of three quotations for necessary works.
              RESOLVED: That the Clerk respond to the letter from Reverend O’ Shaughnessy to include the 

                                     following sentiment –
                                     1. That despite extensive research by the Parish Council, no evidence had been found that 
                                          the Diocese had passed onto the Parish Council (or any other body)  the responsibility for 
                                       the maintenance of the Closed Churchyard.

                                     2. That the Diocese be asked to present written evidence to support its claim that the Parish 

                                         Council was responsible for the maintenance of the churchyard and until such evidence be 

                                         produced the Diocese be advised that it should ensure that sufficient insurance cover is 

                                      provided by it to cover any potential claims upon it arising from any incident at the 

                                      churchyard. 

              Councillors Davison and Richards would continue to research parish records to determine if there was any 

              evidence that responsibility for the maintenance of the churchyard had been passed to the local authority.
   157/14 DISCRETIONARY SERVICES 
               The Council considered the letter from IWC dated 20th August 2014 which included for possible 

                contributions from all Parish & Town Councils to an all Island beach cleaning contract. It was reported 

                 that some Councils had agreed to make a contribution but it was likely that those areas with beaches may 

               wish to undertake such work themselves.                
            RESOLVED: To advise the IWC that the Parish Council did not wish to contribute to the beach cleaning 

                                     contract as detailed in the IWC letter dated 20th August 2014.
   158/14 HOUSING NEEDS SURVEY         
              The August meeting had received a presentation by Sharon Packer regarding updating the Housing Needs 

              Survey which formed part of the Councils Parish Plan. After discussion it was felt the existing document 
             was sufficient and that the cost of updating was prohibitive for what it may achieve.
              RESOLVED: That the Council take no further action regarding an updated Housing Needs Survey.
   159/14 LAND REGISTRY OF BIER HUT
               No further communication had been received. The Clerk reported that the Land Registry was
               in communication with the Diocese regarding the proposed amendment to the registration.
               RESOLVED: That the Clerk contact the Land Registry to enquire on the progress of the application.
   160/14  ISLE OF WIGHT SPEED LIMITS
             The IWC had produced a policy and process documentation to provide for the possible introduction of 

                 local speed limit setting. It was reported that members of the parish may campaign for a speed limit of
                20mph in the village.

                RESOLVED: That no submission be made regarding the introduction of 20 mph speed limits.
   161/14  ANNUAL RETURN 2014
                The audited Annual Return had been received from the Councils External Auditor BDO LLP.

                 RESOLVED: That the audited Annual Return for 2014 be accepted.
    162/14  FLOATING BRIDGE CHARGES

                  A letter  had been received from the IWC seeking views on the introduction of charges for pedestrians  

                 and cyclists using the floating bridge.
                RESOLVED: That the letter be noted and no comment be made.
   163/14  DATE OF NEXT MEETING

                 RESOLVED:  The next  meeting of the Parish Council would commence at 7.30pm on 
                                          Monday 17th November.
                                          The meeting closed at 8.49pm.  
                                                                                                                              CHAIRMAN 
                                                                                                                              17TH NOVEMBER 2014                                    
